
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

November 22, 2004 
 

 
 

An open and public hearing, posted pursuant to the open meetings law, was held 
on Monday, November 22, 2004, at 6:30 pm in the Town of Sharpsburg at the 
Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Derrick McElwaney, Mayor Pro-Tem; Clay Cole, 
Council Member; Stan Parten, Council Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Clerk; 
Donna Camp, Assistant Town Clerk. 
 
Also in attendance were Raymond Sinkfield, Keith and Cynthia Rhodes, Celene 
Davenport and Sgt. Crook of Coweta County Sheriffs Department. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing was to receive public input and comments on 
making Sunset Drive a one-way road. 
 
The Mayor Pro-Tem opened the meeting by welcoming the citizens in attendance 
and explaining the purpose of the meeting.   
 
The Mayor asked the public and Council for comments.  Celene Davenport’s 
suggestion was to make Sunset Drive an exit only onto Highway 54 and use 
Williams Circle for the entrance.  This would allow the children getting off/on 
school buses to keep from having to pass in front of the bus when loading and 
unloading. 
 
There was no other public comments and no official action was taken and the 
Public Hearing was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Robin L. Spradlin 
Town Clerk 

 
 


